


congestion uplift payments 

removing the concept of congestion uplift hedge and the need for market participants to •
submit injection hedge nominations 

implementing a new congestion mechanism based on market participant's daily withdrawals •
of gas exceeding their allocation of exit capacity certificates.  

In making this draft rule, the AEMC has taken into account interactions with the draft rule 

for the separate rule change on DWGM improvements to AMDQ regime, also published on 

5 September 2019. 

The draft rule does not spread congestion uplift payments across all market participants, 

as proposed by the rule change proponent, but instead retains the current approach in 

which congestion uplift payments are allocated as far as practicable to the market 

participants that cause a constraint. 

Benefits of the draft rule 

The benefits of the draft rule include the following: 

Improved risk management in the DWGM - in situations where there is a physical •
withdrawal constraint in the DTS, the draft rule reduces uncertainty and scheduling risk for 

market participants. The draft rule also makes is simpler for market participants to manage 

the risk of congestion uplift payments as it removes the need to inject gas or submit hedge 

nominations. 

Improved signals and incentives for efficient operation and use of pipeline capacity - •
compared to the current arrangements, the draft rule results in a more efficient scheduling 

process, which may put downwards pressure on market prices and increase the quantity of 

gas traded. 

Lower regulatory and administrative burden - the draft rule simplifies the mechanism •
that market participants can use to protect against the risk of congestion uplift payments 

and overall the benefits of implementing the draft rule are expected to outweigh the costs. 

Implementation 

The draft rule sets out the following timing for commencement of the rule: 

The amendments relating to internalising withdrawal constraints in the pricing schedule are •
to commence on 31 March 2020. 

The amendments relating to the removal of the injection test for the congestion uplift •
framework are to commence on 1 January 2023. 

Transitional arrangements are to commence on 12 December 2019. •

Consultation process 

We invite stakeholders to provide written submissions on the draft determination and draft 

rule by Thursday 24 October 2019. 

For information contact: 

Director, Owen Pascoe (02) 8296 7856 

Senior Adviser, Andrew Pirie (02) 8296 7867 

Media: Communication Director, Prudence Anderson 0404 821 935 or (02) 8296 7817 
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